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[image: ]Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of Physical Education, Sport and Physical Activity (PESPA) they offer. This means that you should use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to:

Develop or add to the PESPA activities that your school already offer
Build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit pupils joining the school in future years

Please visit gov.uk for the revised DfE guidance including the 5 key indicators across which schools should demonstrate an improvement. This document will help you to review your provision and to report
your spend. DfE encourages schools to use this template as an effective way of meeting the reporting requirements of the Primary PE and Sport Premium.

We recommend you start by reflecting on the impact of current provision and reviewing the previous
spend. Under the Ofsted Schools Inspection Framework, inspectors will assess how effectively leaders use the Primary PE and Sport Premium and measure its impact on outcomes for pupils, and how effectively governors hold them to account for this.

Schools are required to publish details of how they spend this funding as well as on the impact it has on pupils’ PE and sport participation and attainment by the end of the summer term or by 31 July 2019 at the 
latest. 

We recommend regularly updating the table and publishing it
on your website throughout the year, as evidence of your 
ongoing review into how you are using the money to 
secure maximum, sustainable impact. To see an 
example of how to complete the table please 
click HERE.

Support for review and reflection - considering the 5 key indicators from DfE, what development needs are a priority for your setting and your students now and why? Use the space below to reflect on previous spend, identify current need and priorities for the future.






	Key achievements to date:
	Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need:

	In previous years, Bolton Council have provided coaching during PE lessons enriching the PE curriculum which children in KS 1 and 2 experience. 
As part of CPD, staff  have observed lessons carried out by sports coaches leading to staff being more confident in the delivery of the PE curriculum. 
The provision of structured sporting activities being provided by qualified sports coaches was considered, planned and provided for throughout the academic year 2018/ 2019. 
Achieved Silver Award for participation in sport through ‘My School Games.’

	The school has recruited two new teachers and one TA staff over the last year. The newer members of staff would benefit from observing qualified sports coaches during PE lessons in order to improve their confidence and competence when delivering PE.
 Return to achieving Gold Award in ‘My School Games.’




	Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety
	Please complete all of the below:

	What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres?
N.B. Even though your children may swim in another year please report on their attainment on leaving
primary school.
	94%

	What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke]?
	94%

	What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations?
	94%

	Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way?
	No



Action Plan and Budget Tracking
Capture your intended annual spend against the 5 key indicators. Clarify the success criteria and evidence of impact that you intend to measure to evaluate for students today and for the future.



	Academic Year: 2018/19
	Total fund allocated: £19,430
	Date Updated: 12/7/19
	

	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school
	Percentage of total allocation:

	
	87.2%

	School focus with clarity on intended impact on pupils:
	Actions to achieve:
	Funding allocated:
	Evidence and impact:
	Sustainability and suggested next steps:

	Pupils engage in two hours of PE each week. 

Lesson planning ensures an inclusive curriculum that encourages children to give their very best. Children become inspired to independently carry out daily exercise. 

Assessments to identity children working towards the expected standard in PE and Working beyond the expected standard.  

The introduction of ‘Daily Mile’ for all children in school. 

The hiring of a local sports hall. 
	A structured timetable allows for each class to have two sessions of PE each week.

Originally buying into the Bolton Council Scheme of work, teachers are well resourced in order to provide engaging lessons for children of all abilities in PE. 

Assessments carried out by class teachers/ coaches.

Within the daily timetable, all year groups allocated a time slot to take part in a further 20 minutes of daily exercise. 

In order to allow for a greater scope of indoor PE lessons, the school shall book afternoon slots at Horwich Leisure Centre. 
	


£13,535 
( Strikerz SLA)


















£3,412 Horwich Leisure Centre
	All children in school have two structured PE lessons each week. 
Teachers are familiar with available planning and deliver high quality PE lessons. A high proportion of the children in school attend after school sports clubs or sport clubs in the local community (swimming, Horwich Harriers, Horwich RMI Cricket club). 
Record of assessments kept to monitor children’s attainment and progress in PE. Children working at greater depth a challenged and children can be identified who might be working towards the expected standard. 
Children fed back that they enjoy the Daily Mile which continues as a regular exercise opportunity for all children at school. 

Hiring of the local sports hall allowed for a greater provision for indoor PE throughout Autumn and Spring term (2018/ 2019)
	Teachers and Key PE Sports Coaches to work collaboratively throughout 2019/ 2020 to ensure that all children receive a regular opportunity for exercise.

Continue to maintain links with local sporting organisations and seek new opportunities. 

Continue to work to challenge potential G&T children and encourage them to further develop their interest in sport. 

Children identified at working towards the expected standard to be given the support to become more active/ practise the skills necessary to improve.
Seek quotes for the installation of playground markings to enhance the daily mile exercise. 
Move to keeping all PE in house and using the money saved to employ sports coaches.  

	Key indicator 2: The profile of PESSPA being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement
	Percentage of total allocation:

	
	85.8%

	School focus with clarity on intended impact on pupils:
	Actions to achieve:
	Funding allocated:
	Evidence and impact:
	Sustainability and suggested next steps:

	Engagement of all pupils in regular Physical Activity
 
The profile of PE and Sport in the school
 
Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of staff
 
Broad range of sports and activities
 Increased participation in competitive sport.

Children taking responsibility for organising and leading play with other children in school. 
	Introduce structured sports coaching throughout lunchtimes.
Continue to offer after school sports clubs which throughout the year, focus on different sports / skills in order to offer sport to all children. 
Reintroduction of PE lessons led by Key PE Sports coaches to enhance the experience children have during PE lessons.
CPD for all teachers who observe PE lessons taught by coaches. 
Entry into a wide range of inter competitons and intra-competitions made available to children at Horwich Parish. 
Specialist coach contracted to train children from Y5/6 to become play leaders in order to lead structured play. 
	£13,535 (SLA Strikerz)

As part of the £13,535 SLA.

£3142.50 (Key PE Sports SLA)











6.£210




	There are more opportunities made available to the children to take part in sport throughout lunchtime.
Gymnastics, Football, Dance, Dodgeball, multi-skills, Rounders, cricket, basketball after school clubs were made available to all children in school run by a mixture of teaching staff and sports coaches from Strikerz (Autumn and Spring 2018/2019) and Key PE Sports (Summer 2019).





6.A large number of children took part in play leader training which took place during school hours and two after school sessions. 
	Throughout the academic year 2019/ 2020, Horwich Parish to enter into a year-long SLA with Key PE Sports. 

Coaches from Key PE Sports to deliver training to staff  in order to familiarise staff with assessment and planning for PE. 













6.Children to become more involved in planning and running intra-school competitions throughout the year. 



	Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport
	Percentage of total allocation:

	
	21.1 %

	School focus with clarity on intended
impact on pupils:
	Actions to achieve:
	Funding
allocated:
	Evidence and impact:
	Sustainability and suggested
next steps:

	Use of Bolton Council/ Key PE Sports scheme of work. 
Employ sports coaches to provide regular CPD to all teaching staff in the effective provision of PE at Horwich Parish CE School. 
Key PE Sports to act as a consultant to identify areas for improvement in PE at Horwich Parish. 
	Original use of the Bolton Council PE scheme of work and now buying into the Key PE Sports scheme of work to ensure consistent approach to the delivery of PE lessons for all children. 
Key PE Sports SLA in place for Summer 2 2019 and a renewed SLA for the academic year 2019 – 2020 will allow time for all staff to observe inclusive PE being taught professionally as part of CPD. 
Key PE sports to hold meetings with PE Co-ordinator to identify areas for improvement and ideas for future CPD for staff at Horwich Parish. 
Key PE Sports to provide to school planning which allows teaching staff to confidently deliver high quality inclusive PE. 
	£3142.50 (Key PE Sports SLA)
	Staff are confident in the delivery of PE in all areas. 





Key PE Sports Coaches led PE at Horwich Parish throughout Summer Term 2019 with Horwich Parish teaching staff observing as part of their CPD. 
	Move to the sole use of Key PE Sports curriculum to allow for consistent teaching of PE at Horwich Parish across all year groups using the ‘Head, Heart and Hands philosophy’.
Through observing sports coaches leading PE, teachers will become familiar with current strategies for ensuring teaching of PE is inclusive and challenging for pupils of all abilities. 
Lesser experienced teachers to be given greater opportunities and support in the delivery of PE.
Collaborative working with Key PE Sports will allow all staff to deliver PE lessons to the highest possible standard.   

	Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils
	Percentage of total allocation:

	
	4.9%

	School focus with clarity on intended
impact on pupils:
	Actions to achieve:
	Funding
allocated:
	Evidence and impact:
	Sustainability and suggested
next steps:

	Additional achievements:
	Replacement of lost/ damaged sporting equipment. Additional sporting equipment also purchased for the enhancement of PE lessons.
Teachers/ Key PE Sports coaches/ Strikerz coaches to deliver after school clubs made available to pupils at Horwich Parish.
PE at Horwich Parish to cover a wide range of skills in order for children to practise varied sporting activities/ skills.   
	£960.50 
	New sporting equipment has improved PE lessons and structured sporting activities at lunchtimes.
Children from Key Stage 1 and 2 attended after school sports clubs run throughout the year. 
	 Following of Key PE Sports Curriculum with a focus on ‘Head, Heart and Hands’ during PE lessons encouraging children to think what they need to do, which skills they are practising and how much time they spend on each activity. 

	Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport
	Percentage of total allocation:

	
	14.3%

	School focus with clarity on intended
impact on pupils:
	Actions to achieve:
	Funding
allocated:
	Evidence and impact:
	Sustainability and suggested
next steps:

	Participation of inter-school competitions organised within the Horwich and Blackrod cluster group of schools. 







































Intra-School Competitions







Celebration of participation
	PE Co-ordinator and other staff in school to enter a wide range of inter-school competitions including the following:

9/18 – Cross Country 
10/18 – Cluster Netball 
10/18 – Cluster Football Tournament
10/18 – Cluster Hockey Match Play 
11/18 – Cluster Boys Football (Year 5and 6)
11/18 – Cluster Girls Football (Years 5 and 6)
11/18 – Bolton School Games Swimming (Year 3/4)
11/18 – Sports hall athletics
2/19 – Cluster Dodgeball Tournament
2/19 – Cluster Swimming Gala
3/19 – Cluster Netball Competition
3/19 – Cluster Cross Country Competition
4/19 – Cluster Mini Tennis Competition
5/19 – Bolton School Football Tournaments (Y3/4, Y5/5 Boys and Girls).
6/19 – Quick Cricket Competitions
6/19 – Cluster Dance Festival
7/19 – Cluster Rounders Tournament

Entry into all tournaments is celebrated during a weekly celebration assembly so children have the opportunity to share their achievements. 


Teaching staff in school to arrange a variety of intra-School Competitions to ensure all children in school have the opportunity to take part in competitive sport. 


All participation in inter and intra competitions to be celebrated in a weekly celebration assembly and documented in the weekly newsletter.  














	£1,825 
	1 Horwich Parish entered a high volume of competitions throughout the year. Because of the variety of competitions entered, a large number of children throughout school had the opportunity to enter and represent the school. 




































2.Intra-School competitions were carried out during health week and included all children from Reception to Year 6. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]


Children’s participation in inter and intra competitions was celebrated and documented in weekly newsletters. 

	To train Key Steps Gymnastics teams to be familiar with the routines in order to have a greater participation in Gymnastics competitions (through after school clubs run by the PE Coordinator and other teaching staff). 































Children at Horwich Parish to be encouraged to become leaders of intra-school competitions. Children to become more involved with the planning and running of these in-house events. 
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